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APPOINTMENT OF NON-POLITICAL INDEPENDENT MEMBERS 
 
SUMMARY 
 
This report relates to the re-appointment of the Non-Political Independent co-opted members 
to the Cleveland Police and Crime Panel (“the Panel), under provisions within the Police 
Reform and Social Responsibility Act 2011. 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
That Paul McGrath and Luigi Salvati be re-appointed as Non-Political Independent Members 
to the Panel, with effect from 2 February 2021 until 1 February 2025, and the Home 
Secretary be notified accordingly. 
 
DETAIL 
 
1. The Police Reform and Social Responsibility Act 2011 requires each Police and 

Crime Panel to have at least two co-opted members who are not members of one of 
the local authorities which form the police area.  

 
2. The practice of the panel has been to appoint non-political independent members for 

a term of office of four years. Paul McGrath was appointed on 2 February 2017 for 
four years and Luigi Salvati was appointed on 10 September 2020 to sit for the 
remaining period of the vacant seat. Accordingly both appointments will end on 1 
February 2021. 

 
3.  As the next scheduled principal meeting of the Panel is not until 2 February 2021 it is 

proposed to make the appointments in advance of the meeting and before the terms 
of office expire.       
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